
The Radio Heatherwood staff newsletters took many styles and methods of 

production during it’s publications. 

The originals have been lost, but to show the flavour of the content we have 

recreated an issue (54) from scans and text files. 

A newsletter originally published in September 1993.  

This was produced using Microsoft desktop publishing program and would have 

been printed on a coloured sheet of paper. All the layout mistakes and poor 

positioning of items are still shown, so as not to change the history  

of the development of the newsletter. 

A copy would have been posted on the studio noticeboard. 

The only changes made to these have been the removal of  

personal phone numbers. 

 

This copy was taken from a scan of a draft newsletter 

All content is copyrighted 

©facebook.com/PJProductions.AudioImageandVideoArchive/ 



In this month's exciting edition of the 

presenters newsletter a tribute to a token 

Scotsman, in the post bag another patient 

says thanks, plus Yakkety yak and all your 

favourites. 

 Feedback(Saturday) 
On Saturday 14/8; patients were in for a 

treat during 7 till 8 when PJ reminisced over 

the last thirteen years at Heatherwood, 

playing selected records from his time at the 

station and some anecdotes proved a great 

success and the show was well received by 

his colleagues. Records played included, No 

one quite like Grandma, Whistle while you 

work, seven tears, and only yesterday. The 

evening could have been tarnished as one of 

the records which was to be a filler was 

""""3360"""" guaranteed to clear any 

hospital radio studio, on the first beat of the 

record. 

 Departures 
By the time you read this Radio 

Heatherwood will have lost another 

member of it's team. Yvonne Smith who 

joined on 2 May 1992 has taken up the offer 

of a University place at Warwick and will 

be moving from the area. The truth of the 

matter is she can no longer stand the jokes 

of Dave the Rave, and the Paul Mc Cartney 

records of PJ. We wish her well for the 

future and thank Evie,pink nicks, Vonn 

Smit for all her help over the last 16 

months. 

 Did you know 
Evelyn Duncan bought some raffle tickets 

when her address was in Lancashire, she 

now lives in Ascot. 

( ED just because your nearer the prizes 
doesn't mean you will win ). 
 

 Friday feedback about 
Wednesdays 

The show is good ,so good that a patient 

said she wanted to dedicate a request to 

Alan Leary shirts Holder, Graham Sunroof 

Hyman and Kevin all for charity 

Donaldson.  

" Rabbit Rabbit "  Chas "n" Dave. 

Joking apart, I think this is in my blood. 

The greatest boost that you can get doing 

this, is the tremendous feedback obtained 

whilst doing ward rounds. 

Kevin All for Charity 
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 Record Donations 
Michael on ward three 8/9 donated a James 

Last CD. 

 Feedback ( Post-bag ) 
A letter has been received 13/9 from Mrs 

Dorothy Porstmouth, she writes:- 

Please accept enclosed cheque for £15. I 

should like you to put £10 towards another 

radio as you did for my dear Fred. 

I had a brief stint in ward 5 for my foot 

operation, but I enjoyed my stay, helped by 

the sister and staff also you good people. 

When I bought a battery also some draw 

tickets I was given a booklet. I was so 

touched to see my dear Fred's name in 

print !. 

Every success for the future, you all work 

very hard I am sure, to provide your radio 

service to the hospital patients. sincerely 

Dorothy Portsmouth. 

Nice one team. 

( ED: A loan radio was put out on the 
wards for Fred Portsmouth in early 
1992. ) 

 Stonk of the Month 

Roger goes for a job on a building site. 

The foreman says You've got the job if you 

can give me a sentence using the word " 

fascinate ". " Easy " says Roger 

" I' ve got a donkey jacket and I think it's 

great- its got nine buttons but I can only 

Fascinate( fasten eight ) " !!!!!!. 

Copyright Roger's Stonks. 

 Expose  
( Reginald K Peabody ) 

In a land far far away, well just the other 

side of  Bracknell really. A story unfolds, 

this is a sad tale of everyday folk; not really 

it's only the low down, on a low down bum 

called Reg. 

Reg first arrived at Heatherwood in 1984/5 

arriving at Accident & Emergency 

complaining of headaches. He was admitted 

for tests and during the next few years he 

baffled the medical profession with his 

ailment,  Reg ended up giving everyone 

else an headache who he came into contact 

with.  

To while away the hours, whilst the medical 

profession decided what to do next,  Reg 

took an interest in the radio service 

regularly phoning in to offer words of 

encouragement or to complain about the 

night nurse. During 1986 Reg took a turn 

for the worse and slipped into a coma and 

has been silent ever since. 

Some unscrupulous presenters have been 

playing copies of the record donations tape 

which Reg was responsible for;  all those 

years ago, this has caused signs of life with 

Reg down on ward 17, only last week he 

was heard to say " Is  I Just called to say I 

love You,  still in the Charts  I keep hearing 

it, " and he slipped back to sleep. The 

thought on the medical professions  mind at 
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the moment, will Reg make a full 

recovery ?. 

Watch This Space for further 

developments !!!!!!. 

( Footnote:- If you have any ideas on how 
to revive our Reg, or not: contact PJ with 
the details.) 

 Did You Know 
When we receive donations of £5 or over, 

or record donations etc. We will respond 

with a personal letter of thanks to the 

individual provided the address has been 

supplied. 

 Grand Draw Jingles 
The results of the best grand Draw jingles 

this year:- 

Rene Yvette  Total 180 votes   -   87 

Prod   -   93 Content 

54321 let's rock Total 157 votes   -   79 

Prod   -   78 Content 

Announcer  Total 121 votes   -   63 

Prod   -   58 Content 

Mastermind  Total 107 votes   -   55 

Prod   -   52 Content 

A big thank you must go out to all those 

presenters who contributed to this years 

adverts for the Grand Draw. 

 Grand Draw 93 
A big thank you to everyone this year for 

your contribution to the draw, an essential 

part of our year it still generates a great deal 

of goodwill with the patients staff and 

members of the public. 

P.J. 

 RHSG 
Sunday 19/9 and a coach load of pensioners 

were kidnapped to be fed to the lions at 

Longleat. On the way back car stickers 

noticed on the coach windows included:- 

We've survived the lions of Longleat ! 

We've fed Dave the Rave to the lions of 

Longleat, but they spat him out ! 

We've stroked the pussies of Longleat, and 

now were arm-less ! 

 Feedback 
( Tuesdays ) 

On ward rounds last Tuesday Sarah took a 

request for some Chopin when I was 

looking up the records I came across the 

request slip, I looked up what she had 

written wondering who it was and when 

after several attempts I couldn't find it I 

asked her " it's Chopin " she replied.  

How was the request written " Showpan " 

OOOOOOOh Carla Davis. 

( ED: I always thought it was chop(pin)as 
in the fire wood ) 
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 Fridays report:- 
Friday 13/8 was certainly an eventful night 

at Radio Heatherwood ! We " lost " our 

plant winner, even the nurses on ward 8 

didn't know where she was !!. Sarah tried 

the stag, Huberts bar and even the station , 

but she was no where to be found. After 

four trips up and down the stairs the plant 

was finally delivered to Linda on ward 8 

after a re-draw. 

PS. When we found Linda she wasn't 

listening !. 

 Feedback 
Whilst at work on Bank holiday Monday. 

Roger found time to ring Star Fm and win 

two tickets to Thorpe park. These he has 

donated to The Grand Draw. 

Nice one Roge. 

 Feedback 
A donation of £2 has been received from 

Bill Welford of Windsor. Bill also has 

written a nice letter to Kevin about his 

exploits.( See Notice Board ) 

 Happy Birthday to you 
On Friday 13/8 Julie got them in a twist ! 

( she also got a Basque for a birthday but 

more about that later ) The request was for 

Greensleeves by James 

last on LP342 but poor 

jools picked 342S Sweet  

- Hellraiser ! well she was 

21 x 19 on Saturday 14/8. 

 Record 
Donation 

Stonker man recently received a donation of 

records whilst at a car boot by a former 

ward 8 patient who recognized stonker 

man. 

 Did You Know 
Doris Day recorded a song about the " 

Dedworth stage " " here that's in Windsor in 

it " 

No you fool it was the " Deadwood stage " 

oops ! sorry. 

Nice one Julie. 

 Company Donation 
3M recently donated £50 . " oooh Carla 

Davis was responsible " for bringing the 

cause to their attention. 

 Yakkety Yak 
Who needs a man for her end ? 

Who will be Russian about from 

September ? 

Which member of the management team 

had a size 3 love bite on his neck ? 
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 Loan Radio Donation 
A Mrs Daisy Latham has recently donated  

( 14/8 ) £10 for a loan radio she says " 

thanking everyone for all the care and love 

through the years ". 

 CD Donation 
Lila on ward 5 knows a very nice man who 

has donated some nice Cd's to the station. 

Andrew Morgan is Logistics Manager for 

WH Smith. 

( ED maybe we can get him to take a look 
at Carla's logistics, oooooh ) 

 Guilty or Not Guilty 
In the course of compiling the newsletter 

each month stories are handed to me in 

various ways, if you want your story to be 

anonymous we have a policy to protect the 

innocent or the guilty. Presenters newsletter 

always in confidence:- 

( ED: Did you here about the supplement 
last month, it was passed to me by an 
old Indian Scotsman " Hawkeye the Noo 
" ) 

 Only Fools and Horses 
Due to the success of the charity stall in 

March this year, we have booked the stall at 

Bracknell market for Saturday 26th March 

1994. It is now time to put away any bric a 

brac or items which you would like to 

donate to the radio which we can sell next 

year. This years stall raised £300.21 let's 

hope we can better that target.Ask your 

family and friends to collect items for our 

stall. 

( ED: We will even try to sell IJCTSILY 
3360 ) 
 

 New Teamleader 
" Ooh Carla Davis " has finally been given 

the title of Teamleader for tuesdays after 

months of trainee status. We wish her well 

in her new role and hope that she will stay 

for many years to come. 

( ED: I'm all for transferring to Tuesdays 
I'd like to work ..... ... .... Carla Davis  
 

 Staff Recruitment 
Every year we suffer the dreaded disease of 

people joining at the beginning of the year 

only to leave after training at the end. It is 

the intention of Dave & Gordon to advertise 

for more staff this side of Christmas instead 

of waiting till the new year. 

 Did You Know 
Tim Short has decided to take a month off 

and may return in 30 days or not as the case 

maybe ???. 
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 Tribute to Radio 
Heatherwood 

The following story was published in the 

latest edition of the nahbo magazine 

unfoirtunately all refernces to star trek were 

omitted and the credit to our token 

scotsman was also omitted. The following 

is as it was written. 

Star Trek Three 

( The Search for a Loan Radio ) 

"Oh No, not another Trekie story"  

It could well be, have you ever tried to find 

a bedhead radio working complete with a 

headset.?          ( "There is life Jim, but not 

as we know it " ) 

In 1988, Radio Heatherwood installed the 

inductive loop system at 

Heatherwood Hospital. In the 

past we have written updates 

on our experiences we are now 

five years on and how have 

things changed. 

So you want to install 

inductive loop, or FM and 

offer, a loan radio service !. 

This update centre's on the provision of 

loan radios for patients. The first provision 

of personal radio's, ten in all, were 

purchased from Dixons, these were marked 

with yellow paint ; they cost just under £10 

and were FM/AM. We installed these in our 

ward 10 which had no bedhead radio at all. 

The batteries for these, could be obtained 

from the trolley shops and replacements 

were left to the visitors relatives etc. 

The outcome from provision of these: we 

don't have any left; all but one were 

pinched systematically. 

The next step was to purchase twenty radios 

from Tandy called flavour radios we opted 

for the yellow ones. These are AM radio's 

with headphones using PP3 batteries. This 

time we removed the tuning control and the 

front of the radio had a non removable 

plaque attached stating, who had sponsored 

the unit. Since 1990 these units have grown 

on the wards and experience has dictated 

special modifications to these units. We  

made changes in the way, we collect 

requests on the wards as well. 

Current Mods to Radios 

Tuning Knob Removed 

( Discourage the removal of the 

radio ) 

Sponsor plaque on front 

( Encourage further sponsors ) 

Headphone jack changed and 

cable secured to unit( Discourage 

headphones from being pinched ) 

Battery compartment lid secured with cord

( prevent loss after continued opening ) 

Luminous Able label sticker ( Details of 

where batteries are obtained plus what to do 

if the unit appears faulty ). 
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Ward Rounds 

A new set of guidelines is now in place to 

all presenters when on the wards.  

The obvious change we now carry the 

batteries with us: Current charge £1 for a 

PP3( Red Seal ) this gives us a profit of 8p 

per unit. We don, t plan to make profit, on 

the sale of batteries, in fact we allow each 

night to give away, three freebies to needy 

cases in a three week period. The current 

state of battery sales is thirty a month 

supporting ninety units on the wards. 

On ward rounds; one presenter will check 

the empty lockers have a radio, if they do 

they check to make sure the battery is OK  

if not, remove the battery. The same 

presenter will be in charge of sales of 

batteries and the tuning in of personal 

radio's bought in by patients. Any faulty 

radios will be removed from the ward and 

will be repaired by our loan radio manager 

( Scottie ) " There's life Jim in the radio but 

not as we know it ". 

In the early days we would leave the radios 

in a box in the store room on the trial 

wards. This was OK but patients would sit 

all day and vegetate not knowing the 

service was there, to be used all day. Cheap 

batteries would leak in the radios and this 

would cause much damage. The new red 

seal are better but cannot be left in a radio 

for a long time after it has run out. Radios 

are left in the lockers and are regularly 

checked. 

Patients do bring in their own radios but the 

quantity at present, is still only a small 

percentage. 

It's not always possible to cover all the 

wards with loan radios in a night, so a dial a 

battery jingle is broadcast. Selling the loan 

radio service is an art and to persuade the 

patient to buy the batteries requires training. 

The best time to sell the battery is when 

there are visitors round the bed. 

Other changes for the loan radio service is 

the posters on wards where there are loan 

radios, plus regular announcements, 

regarding batteries, faulty units, 

sponsorship, etc. 

Sponsorship 

We advertise, for the donation of £10: a 

unit will be place on the ward with your 

name. Thirty-eight units have been 

sponsored from patient's relatives, twenty-

four units by presenters, and the balance by 

the League of Friends. 

*** 

Repairs 

The units do fail and we do have to repair 

them for various reasons, the costs currently 

incurred; come nowhere near the cost of 

repairing or replacing plastic headsets for 

the bedhead units. 

The future 

The loan radio service is here to stay: by the 
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end of the summer this year we would have 

provided a unit for every bed on five wards. 

The success of the sponsorship has dictated 

the pace of introduction ( 145 units ). 

Summary 

If you thought, providing a loan radio on 

the wards would be easy; it isn't!.Much 

time and effort does go into providing the 

service, the rewards that can be obtained 

says it all.The success of the loan radio 

service depends on the commitment from 

everyone including the nursing staff. As 

like all ideas that come along this one has 

its floors, but we must weigh them against 

no service at all. Installing Inductive loop or 

Fm: will  improve the service on the wards: 

but it will still frustrate patients at not 

having a radio freely at hand. Look at 

providing some kind of Loan Radio Service 

as well 

The proposed introduction of Fm will put 

demands on stations' volunteers in areas 

that were never contemplated. Loan radio's 

will play a very big part in the future of 

stations: are you ready to take the 

challenge? 

*** 

This article dedicated to the hard work of 

our presenters and our Loan Radio man 

without which Heatherwood would be a 

poorer place. 

 Postbag 

The following letter has been recieved:- 

Dear Mr Davidson Smith 

During your recent prolonged absence from 

the hospital radio and the league of friends 

during the grand draw season- An 

emergency meeting was convened of many 

members of the radio staff. 

In the EGM held at the Stag, Ascot High 

street between the hours of 23.05 and 23.25 

the following points were made. 

That the grand draw is currently not viable 

and that for it to continue in it's current 

form Mr Davidson-Smith must put in an 

extra 45 hours during the three selling 

months. This is of course on top of his 

current 10 hour allocation and his 144 hours 

plus backroom work. 

It has been noticed that there is an increase 

in resignations from the radio staff over the 

past three months. The reason for this has 

now been tracked down to Mr Davidson 

Smith attempting to save money on the 
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number of newsletters published per month. 

The money saved we found out in a secret 

document, is being used to fund a trip to see 

Paul Mc Cartney in concert in Berlin. 

It has also been pointed out that Mr 

Davidson-Smith has been seen to bribe 

members of the radio staff in a bid to 

transfer them to Saturday nights. This is in 

a bid to oust the current female presenter 

from the Saturday line up. 

Currently Mr Davidson-Smith is falling 

behind in his plans to expand the services 

the radio station is offering. The radio staff 

are still waiting for the mezzanine studio 

they were promised way back in July(the 

one with the shower in it), and the new 

satellite studio situated in the Bahamas has 

again been postponed due to the extreme 

lack of battery sales on a Saturday night. 

The members of the EGM has therefore 

decided that Mr Davidson-Smith can no 

longer continue in his role of Management 

member and that of Engineer, secretary, 

community relations manager, Welsh office 

liaison officer and mezzanine tiler . In a 

vote put to the meeting it was decided that 

he be immediately transferred to St Peter's 

hospital radio Chertsey. To this effect a 

military coup at the aforesaid hospital was 

put into place last week in His name. This 

was successful . Mr Davidson-smith, it was 

suggested, is allowed to take with him the 

two muppet albums(the one with the frog 

singing about being green on it) and flowers 

in dirt CD. However after public outcry at 

this sentence, the muppet albums have been 

retained by the radio staff. 

On behalf of the radio staff involved I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank 

you for your work and to say that you can 

take the yellow loan radio's with you as the 

radio station will be going back to the old 

bedhead system which is easier to 

administer - i.e. no batteries to sell and 

nothing to fix when it goes wrong( mainly 

because hardly any of them work anyhow ). 

Yours Faithfully 

The Secret Seven ( + Timmy the Dog ). 

(ED: I always knew that dog, would stab 
me in the back one day ) 

 All Change 
It's all change on Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays as Big Al and Carla, do a 

swop. 

( ED: oooh can I watch ) 

 Donation 
A donation of a flymo from a Mr & Mrs 

Wood of  Bracknell has been received. 

( ED: It is normal to receive records 
tapes or money, but a FLYMO ! ) 
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 Other happenings at 
Heatherwood Hospital 
Radio 

In a fit of being unable to read the request 

properly Ms Amanda Chivers accidentally 

gave away Mr G A Young(token Scotsman/

spreadsheet man) instead of the mug on 

Thursday night. The lucky patient while 

slightly disappointed in the prize, has 

refused to return it. However her only 

complaint is where does she put her tea 

bag ?. Meanwhile the mug has taken over 

the post of studio manager and is doing well 

in the position, the only difficulty so far is 

in the production of spreadsheets. However 

it is being sent on an excel course next 

month, so that difficulty should be ironed 

out. 

Mr Dave Smith finally tired of taking 

pensioners on day trips has kidnapped his 

latest coach load on a recent trip to 

pwllhelli ( I think that's what he was trying 

to pronounce). The family of one 80 year 

old man have received a ransom demand 

for a packet of mints , a cheese and beetroot 

sandwich and a Kim Wilde record, which 

they have turned down. A police 

spokesman said that Mr Smith and a coach 

load of 50 pensioners should not be hard to 

track down at their original destination of 

pwlllelli. However the police strongly 

suspect that Mr Smith was trying to 

pronounce Cardiff. In another report an eye 

witness has stated that the coach was 

heading for Frimley Park Hospital with a 

bunch of machine gun toting pensioners on 

board. 

Because of the latest developments which 

has lost the station it's entire management 

team and almost all of the Saturday crew. 

Ms Y A Smith has now been left in 

complete power on a Saturday night. other 

presenters were startled to notice that the 

recent recruitment numbers showed a 

startling increase in new presenters from the 

airforce. Ms Smith is said to be very 

pleased with the 6 foot tall hunky airmen 

that she has replaced Dave & PJ with. In a 

recent interview she stated that they were 

learning very quickly but that she did not 

seem to get much time to present a show on 

a Saturday night. 

At the recent ward 3 fund-raising event 

Starring Lennie Bennett, boos were heard to 

come from the audience with shouts of " 

We want Carla Davis ". The day was saved 

by Ms Benny the Ball making a public 

appearance away from Top Cat - She has 

now been asked to star in two pet food 

commercials. And still on the subject of Mr 

Lennie Bennett, he is currently suing Mr 

Roger Hawkes for using his material. 

Currently sources tell us that the out of 

court settlement stands at 3 big daddy joke 

books. Mr Hawkes must also sit through an 

hour long show of Mr Bennet's 
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 Feedback ( Post-bag ) 
A second letter has been received from 

Daisy Latham 13/9, impressed with our 

service she has just done a collection for a 

friend who sadly passed away. A sum of 

£16 which was left over from the flowers 

purchased, she has persuaded the relatives 

to have a loan radio in the name of their 

loved one ( Rose Pedrick ). 

 Record Donations 
A large amount of singles has been received 

from Amanda Chivers. 

Nice one Amanda. 
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 Engineering Corner 
Headphones 

We have now placed four new sets of 

headphones in the studios replacing the old 

DT 320's which have been with us since 

1988. 

Mixer Fault 

A recent fault reported to me, had indicated 

a member or members of staff have altered 

the settings on the Green Auxiliary send 

controls. These should not under any 

circumstances be changed by you; these 

have been set to offer the optimum levels to 

either studio and transmitter. This particular 

incidence created dead air on the transmitter 

leaving the listeners with the notion that we 

have gone off air. 

In future don't touch. 

If you do accidentally turn the green 

controls: the settings these should be at; are 

contained in the engineering guide book, 

always on the CD players in studio two. 

 New Presenter 
Thursdays Amanda Chivers has 

completed her presenters training and 

is now a full member of the 

presentation staff.  

Nice One Amanda 

 Sweethearts Ball "2"  
( " Lovers Revenge " ) 

Plans are well under way for the 

second Sweethearts ball planned for 

Saturday 12 February 1994 at the balcony 

restaurant in the racecourse. 

 Feedback 
When I first heard that everyone had 

something against Thursdays, I didn't really 

believe it but now it seems the patients have 

something against them too.  

The proof - well last Thursday I was 

listening to Capital radio's jukebox when I 

heard the next caller was in hospital, when 

asked what hospital, she replied, " 

Heatherwood Hospital in Ascot ! " 

Need we say more !!!!! 

Anon 

 League of Friends AGM 
On Monday 13/9 the AGM of the league 

took place, no surprises apart from the 

excellent yearly report given by our Token 

Scotsman.( On Notice-board  ) The good 

news is Gavin Fawkes the former chairman 

has finally retired from the league. Gavin 

Fawkes will be remembered by this station, 
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as the man who gave the famous five, 

credence to their plan in 1991. ( see Radio 

History file 1991 ). 

 Fight for FM 
Radio Lonsdale has been granted a one year 

licence to broadcast on the FM band by the 

radio authority. Radio Lonsdale is located 

in Cumbria so therefore qualifies for rural 

status. The cost of the licence is £1000 for 

the first year. If they continue, subsequent 

fees are likely to be £100 to £150 per year. 

This of course does not include PRS fee's 

which will be announced at the Nahbo 

Conference in October. 

The bad news for Radio Lonsdale is the 

health authority in their area has a ban on 

people bringing in portable radio's!!!!!!. 

Nice one Radio Authority you certainly 
know how to knock us down !!!!!!!!! 

 Grand Draw ( Studio 
Manager's Dilemma ) 

At last it's over!!!! I think every week for 

the last 12 weeks, I have been trying to 

arrange cover, chasing people up or just 

reminding them not to forget their allocated 

times.  Now we can all start getting back to 

normality (whatever that is).  

Congratulations to the winners of the jingle 

awards.  Congratulations and thanks also to: 

Carla for the highest personal collection 

(£85) and the record for selling the first 

allocation quickest - £25 worth sold in 24 

hours!! 

PJ and Evie for the highest collection on the 

wards (£75).  Rumour has it they were still 

writing out the counterfoils on the night of 

the Draw! 

Commiseration's to Lee for losing both 

titles - you had a good run Lee.  Thanks 

also go to Duncan (Sarah's better, sorry 

other, half) for drawing out the tickets.  

Never before has a Grand Draw night been 

so frantic - we had visions of being kicked 

out the pub and doing the Draw on the 

pavement outside.  Never a dull moment at 

Radio Heatherwood! 

As Dave said on the night, whilst the final 

total was a little down on last year's, we still 

made over £1300 clear profit (even after my 

claim for telephone expenses!!) which is 

pretty good going in view of the continuing 

recession.  Our illustrious Engineer wastes 

no time in spending it.  No, he has not 

started the mezzanine floor for studio 3, he 

has not even started the shower in the 

corner for Evie, he has bought some new 

headphones.  At last we can do a program 

without our bits falling off (ear pieces I 

mean - if any other bits drop off in the 

course of your program, see a doctor). 

I shall now put my feet up for a while.  

Next fund-raising event?  Sweethearts Ball 

2 - over to you Roger (or was that Airplane 

2?). 
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 CONFUSED - You soon 
will be 

We've had one or two staff "shuffles" this 

month.  Carla wanted to change to a 

Wednesday, which she did.  Al moved to 

Tuesday.  Graham, obviously missing his 

Teamleader (or else scared to death of 

Carla!) asked if he could also move to a 

Tuesday.  Sarah agreed to swap with him, 

so she now does a Wednesday.  Gordon no 

longer does a Tuesday and only does a 

Thursday.  Tim is taking a 6 week break as 

he has now started a college course.  Evie 

may be staying, but there again.....   Friday 

has had all sorts of people covering recently 

(many thanks to those of you that have - it 

is appreciated).  Monday seems to be the 

only stable night at the moment!! 

 Feedback
( Thursdays ) 

On Tim's last Thursday before his break, 

the Thursday team were feeling a little 

generous (no we didn't give away any 

batteries, some things we will never do!!).  

Yes Scots people can be generous and any 

rumours to the contrary are usually spread 

by sassenachs or BT engineers.  When we 

discovered a patient on Ward 8 had her 

birthday that day, we decided to present her 

with a "Limited Edition" mug as a 

momento from Radio Heatherwood.  When 

we went to deliver it, not only was she 

listening (a rarity for a mug winner to be 

listening) but she was very complimentary 

of the service we provide and was 

absolutely delighted to receive a mug. 

 Wedding Bells Again 
September seems to be the time Radio 

Heatherwood presenters "get the urge".  

Last year Stuart Doderer got married.  This 

year it was David Griffiths' turn.  

Congratulations from everyone, David, we 

wish you and Karen every success for the 

future. 

 Messages 
Every once in awhile a message is left with 

either a presenter, or on the answer machine 

and this then fails to be left on the clip for 

the appropriate management team to deal 

with. If you take messages: please please 

leave them on the clip. 

Saturday 25/9 A member of the public 

phoned to complain about our response to 

her donation of records. She says she left a 

message on the Monday answer machine, 

on Wednesday she left a message with a 

presenter who said they would be collected 

Friday. This might just be an attempt to get 

us to collect them straight away but does 

not give a good impression. 

PS. All donations are collected by a 

member of the senior staff and only 

authorised to other members by the 

manager. 

Dave. 
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 More Yakkety Yak 
Who thinks love hurts ? 

Who hates men ? 

Who lives in fear of their Teamleader ? 

 Loan Radio Ward 
Rounds 

A reminder to all that some wards are 

putting the radios back in the sisters 

office or like on ward one, in a blue 

basket at the end on the ward on the 

ladies end. Please check these places and 

replace the radios in the empty lockers. 

 Battery Sales 
Don't forget to record those sales/

freebies !!!!!!! 

 Twilight Zone 
Some more strange cases of 

disappearing patients has been reported 

this week 13/8, adding to the growing 

list. The question everyone is asking, is 

Heatherwood part of the twilight zone? 
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